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Welcome to Barton under Needwood Rugby Club, you are now old enough to start to learn and enjoy the wonderful game of Rugby, in a safe and happy environment. As one of the mini – junior coach’s and Child Welfare Officer, my role is to ensure your experience with Barton Rugby Club is as enjoyable and rewarding as possible.

All our coaching staff and support workers within the mini junior section of our club are all fully CRB checked and undergo regular review to ensure you stay safe and learn the game at your pace.
Up until your 8th Birthday you will play tag rugby, which will teach you the skills and laws of the basic game.

Barton under Needwood Rugby club have their own web site which is regularly updated, to give you all the latest News, fixtures, results and contacts along with the Child Protection Policy which we advise all parents and any member under the age of 18 to look at. The Club Child Protection Policy can be found at www.bartonrugby.com 

Within your pack you will find your RFU registration form that is required to be completed for every player, this will give you insurance cover while playing rugby. Although it is you that will become a mini junior member of Barton Rugby Club we also encourage your parents, brothers, sister and any other member of your family to become as involved as possible, to enjoy the numerous social aspects and events that are organised by the club, these will be advertised on the club web site.

Finally on behalf of all at Barton under Needwood Club I once again welcome you and your family and look forward to training with you. If you have any queries please do not hesitate to ask.

Yours 

Glyn Bennett

Child Welfare Officer

